MEETING LOG

SUBJECT: Attendance of CPSC staff at the American Association of Textile Chemists
and Colorists (AATCC) Fall Committee Meetings

DATE OF MEETING: November 15, 2021

SOURCE OF LOG ENTRY: Paige Witzen (LSE)

LOCATION: Virtual

CPSC ATTENDEES: Emily Maling (LSE)
NON-CPSC ATTENDEES: AATCC staff can be contacted to provide a list of
attendees

SUMMARY OF MEETING: CPSC staff attended some of the AATCC Fall Committee
meetings, hosted both virtually and in person on November 15, 2021.

RAA43, Professional Textile Care, Chair of this committee did not show. A future meeting to
discuss the solvents and procedures used in AATCC TM 158 was mentioned.

RAB88, Home Laundering, discussed potential revisions to LP1 including adding a detergent to
water ratio for amount of detergent to use rather than two specific detergent amounts for different
load sizes and water levels and specifying in LP1 for one rinse cycle that has been assumed.

RA109, Flammability, discussed the inter-lab testing for update to D6413, and potential meeting
alignment with ASTM D13.52

RA111, Electronically Integrated Textiles, discussed updates from other voluntary standard e-
textile groups, potential meeting alignment with ASTM D13.50 subcommittee meetings, and the
need to find a new chair for RA111.

RA113, Emerging Issues, discussed updates to new Monograph 14 for general purpose textile
face coverings for adults to include appendix with guidance for children’s face coverings

The next committee meetings will take place May 2022.



